
Lanny Kenner  
District 7  
 
 
Chairman Beltz and committee members: 
I am asking for NO votes for SB 2174. 
 

1.​ We need to keep local control to not be controlled by some AI smell test.  
 

2.​ Our prevailing winds are not always that predictable in North Dakota.  In areas such as 
Devil's Lake where tourism from hunting and fishing are huge, having CAFO’s would be 
bad. 

 
3.​ CAFO’s manure can leach nitrates into well systems causing farmers and anyone with a 

water well for drinking to buy systems like reverse osmosis systems which still may not 
make the water safe to drink. 

 
4.​ Just ask people from many other states who have Concentrated Animal Feeding 

Operations and they will tell you the horror stories of how CAFO’s have wrecked their 
lives! 

 
5.​ With all the crazy diseases these days like bird flu and who knows what is coming next, 

CAFO’s could spread these diseases easily. 
 

6.​ Please keep ND healthy and not smelly by voting NO on SB 2174. 
 
Thank you, Lanny Kenner 


